Mommy: Where do rules come from?

The present configuration and operation of the SSA Contest Board Competition Rules Sub-Committee was established at the 1992 Seattle convention. Prior to that time rules were more or less the product of one over- worked volunteer who tried to keep everybody happy. Woody Woodward, Duane Eisenbeiss, Hannes Linke, and Eric Mozer are some of the hapless souls who did a lot of work for questionable rewards.

At the urging of Larry Sanderson and the Sailplane Racing Association the task of competition rules management was turned over to a new five-member committee. One of four of these members is elected each year and the fifth is a permanent position for the head of the Contest Board. Currently, the four elected members (and the expiration of their terms) are: Karl Striedieck (00), Rick Walters (01), Hank Nixon (02) and Ken Sorenson (03). The head of the Contest Board is John Good. 

The process by which rules are created starts with input from pilots, the SSA Board, CDs, organizers, etc. which is accumulated via meetings at contests, the annual pilot poll, r.a.s., letters, calls and so forth. From this feedback an agenda is created that is the basis for the committee’s annual November meeting. The product of this meeting is used to create/change/eliminate rules which are then sent to the SSA Board of Directors for their approval at the Spring convention meeting.

The minutes of the annual meeting are available on the SSA and SRA homepages. Pilots may find this document to be interesting reading because therein lie the reasons for the many decisions the committee takes. Folks who contributed their written opinions (many of them requiring a great deal of work) with the annual pilot poll can, for the most part, determine what action was taken.

Inevitably, the committee makes changes that don’t please 100% of the folks who race sailplanes. This is usually because the racers themselves don’t agree on subjects like wing loading, PST, flight recorders, etc., but the buck stops at the November meeting.

That’s how rules are born. Continued involved midwifery by the racing population will ensure the process has the best chance of longevity.

